GVR ARTS AND CRAFTS ASSOCIATION

January 4, 2023

A scheduled general meeting of the Green Valley Arts and Crafts Association was held at 1:00 at the Desert Hills Social Center.

President, Janis Slaughter called the meeting to order.

MINUTES: Janis presented the minutes of the November 2, 2022 general meeting. After a motion by Ann Brooks and proper second by Cathy Ruiz, the minutes were approved as presented.

FINANCIALS: Janis gave the treasurer's report. The ending balance as of December 31, 2022 was \$8,581.53. After a motion by Johnna Bryant and a proper second by Ann Brooks, the financial report was approved as presented.

REPORTS

AVIVA: Need to discuss toiletries.

FESTIVAL COMMITTEE UPDATE: Susanne Phillips reported that approximately 35 vendors had paid. A final decision had been made on the table layout. There were going to be fewer tables and 8ft aisles. Safety was the number one issue. Cathy Tewksbury talked about the need for people to distribute flyers and save-the-date cards for the festival. She also mentioned advertising the festival in the newspaper and on the radio. Cathy also confirmed that at least one Boy Scout Troop would be helping with the festival.

MEMBERSHIP: Jean Northern reported that 25 members were present at the meeting. Members were also reminded that 2023 dues of \$5 were due and that their correct address and GVR number were needed.

PROJECT LINUS: No report.

ST.ANDREWS MEDICAL CLINIC: Cathy Tewksbury reported that due to the weather the doctors were not able to make it and the Christmas event was postponed to January and July.

OLD BUSINESS

*Janis talked about the GVR's Showcase to familiarize members with the various clubs and what they offer. She encouraged our members to sign up to work at our table at the Showcase.

NEW BUSINESS

*Janis asked if there were any birthdays in January. There were two: Diane West and Lyn Brown.

*Janis asked if there were any members needing some "sunshine'. Jaan Troutwine and Mindy Zech are recovering.

*The next board meeting is January 23, 2023 at 1:30pm at Room A, Desert Hills Center.

*The next general meeting is February 1, 2023. The make and take will be Glenn Erdmann and fused glass Easter eggs.

*Janis thanked Johnna Bryant for all of her work as Secretary and presented her with flowers.

DOOR PRIZES: Four drawings were held for door prizes. Janis emphasized that the prizes were handcrafted and donated by members. Door prize winners were:

- Jan Ulrich A decorative box with tags
- Johnna Bryant A cup caddy
- Wanda Akers A bracelet
- Sandy Conklin Calendar, coffee, towels

The meeting adjourned with no further business, but with Janis reminding members that the Festival really needs more help.

Following the meeting Michele Ryan presented a quilling make'n take project.

Respectfully submitted, Brenda Zenan, Secretary